HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158, (24602 OLD OWEN RD)
MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 

E-MAIL staff@highlandwaterdistrict.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING AND BUDGET HEARING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY DECEMBER 8, 2022
Call to order:
Commissioner Johnson announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
Commissioners present:
Ted Stonebridge, Dana Jorden, Dick Johnson 
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps, Shanika Holen
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the November 17, 2022, meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried.
Staff:





   A. Usage:
HWD unaccounted usage is 14% and FC is -2%. 
The reads were estimated due to the weather. One bill needed adjustment because of the estimated reads. Commissioner Jorden motioned to adjust the bill $ 141.06. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
   B. Field Assistant:
There are still no leads on a Part time Field Assistant. A note will go on the bill messages so customers see the need for a part time employee.
   C. SCADA:
There was discussion as to why it was taking a long time to hear back from the vendors.

   D. Leak Repairs: 
There were several repairs. There was some discussion.
   E. Admin Assist:
The Administrative Assistant requested family leave for adoption. She had given the Commissioners a 30 day notice and information. There was some discussion. The Administrative Assistant can log on from home and do work. The previous Office Manager will help if needed.
   F. Customer Bill?: 
There was some discussion regarding the billed use for one customer. The reads for the amount of the billing were correct.
   G. Woods Creek Users: 
There was some interest expressed by one customer for the Woods Creek Users to be taken over by Highland. They are only allowed 14 hook ups. There was some discussion.
   H. Server:
There was discussion regarding work needed on the older server. The IT cannot do the work until after December. There will be a discussion about the back up process and back up power batteries.

    I. DSquare:
The generator is in need of service. There was a short discussion.

   J. CUSI:
There were some questions regarding the timing of processing Credit Card payments. The Administrative Assistant will follow up and check with other Utilities that use the billing program.
Budget Hearing:
Commissioner Johnson adjourned the regular meeting into the Budget Hearing at 6:48pm. There were no members of the public present. The Commissioners did a second review of the budget. There was some discussion. The Budget Hearing was adjourned back to the regular meeting at 7:05pm.
Motion:
Commissioner Johnson motioned to accept the 2023 Budget. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Commissioners:

   A. Financials:
Financials were not complete and will be emailed to the Commissioners once complete. There was some discussion. 
   B. 2023 Officer Election:
Commissioner Johnson motioned to elect Commissioner Stonebridge for President of the Board for 2023. Commissioner Jorden seconded the motion and it carried. Commissioner Jorden motioned to elect Commissioner Jorden as Vice President of the Board for 2023. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried. Commissioner Jorden motioned to elect Commissioner Johnson as Secretary of the Board for 2023. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried.
   C. Resolutions:
The following resolution was given to the Commissioners to approve:


Number



Title

22-0436
Approve and ratify the Budget for 2023

22-0437
Ratifying and approving the annual election of Officers for 2023.
Commissioner Johnson motioned to approve resolution 22-0436 as written. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Johnson motioned to approve resolution 22-0437 as written. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

   D. Basement: 
D&G will be contacted and asked to start working on the drainage for the basement.
Vouchers/Payroll:
Commissioner Jorden made a motion to approve vouchers 6792 through 6797 in the amount of $1,233.35 Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve payroll for December in the amount of $18,378.10 Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Concluded:
The regular meeting was concluded at 7:35pm December 8, 2022. 

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on January 12, 2023, at 6 p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.
Approved:
January 12, 2023 


   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, President


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, Vice President


   Attended__ Absent__


Dana Jorden, Secretary
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